and Cap Hedges are all members and I think you know them fairly well.

If you can conveniently do so, please answer by return mail as to what type of meeting you prefer Thursday afternoon for the boys, and if a clinic is satisfactory to you, we will arrange for the boys to be suited up for your demonstration and make any other arrangements you desire. We feel reasonably sure that whatever type of program you put on, we will have from two hundred fifty to three hundred fifty boys present.

We are having some spring weather now and I hope it will be this way for your trip. Iowa, next to Kansas, is about the garden spot of the world in the spring.

Sincerely yours,

D.G. Isett